

REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR DEVELOPMENT SERVICES

ON 17th May 2004
TITLE: General Refurbishment Works at Boothstown Community Centre, Standsfield Drive, Boothstown, Worsley M28 4BN 


RECOMMENDATIONS: That the lowest tender be accepted.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: Tenders have been received for the carrying out of the above works and it is proposed that the lowest be accepted.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS: 

The relevant documents contain exempt or confidential information and are not available for public inspection.




ASSESSMENT RISK:  LOW


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS:  

Community and Social Services Revenue Contribution to Capital Outlay.    (See separate report on overall Community Centre improvement budget.  Finance for this project to be treated as entirely from this source.)  

LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
N/A


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED: Yes, from J Hamson


CONTACT OFFICER: Mr Ken Roberts


0161 793 3837 

                                    (Property & Development)







WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S): 
Worsley and Boothstown


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Procurement Strategy

DETAILS:

1.0 BACKGROUND

1.1
The work is part of a programme of improvement works being undertaken at Community Centres to generally improve the buildings, including access for people with disabilities.
2.0 PROPOSALS

2.1
Tenders were sought from the following companies (in alphabetical order):

	C Owens Limited

	E J Kane Limited

	G Jones Builders Limited

	P Schofield & Sons Limited

	


2.2 The following tenders have been received (in numerical order):

	£85,652.00

	£89,550.00

	£97,283.00

	£99,585.00

	


3.0
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS

3.1
There is funding available for general improvements to four community centres, including the Boothstown Community Centre, within the Community and Social Services Directorate’s Revenue Budget.  However, it makes sense to undertake improvements to access for the disabled at the four centres, at the same time.  To enable this to happen it is proposed that additional funding be provided from the Disability Access Allocation, within the “Windfall” Receipt.  Because work on the four centres is at different stages of implementation it is proposed that three of the centres (including Boothstown Community Centre) be funded from the Community and Social Services Revenue Budget, with the Disability Access Allocation being used to fund all the improvements at the Wardley Community Centre.  See the separate report on this proposal.

4.0 CONCLUSIONS

4.1
Acceptance of the tender will allow the works to proceed within the agreed programme for Community Centre improvements. 
MALCOLM SYKES

Director of Development Services
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